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INSERTS—Ileft Sister Mary Clara and right Sister Phoebe, English Sisters of the Society of the Most Holy Trinity who came to Hawaii to establish
St. Andrew's Priory School for girls.

Sisters of the Transfiguration who presently have charge of St. Andrew's Priory beside the fountain of St. Andrew's Cathedral — Sisters: Eva Mary,
Monica Mary, Laura Mary, Evelyn Ancilla (Superior), Lucy Caritas.



JACK MORIN FISHER presented to the Bishop of confirmation in Viet
Nam by Chaplain (Lt.) L. L. Westling.

St. Andrew’s Priory
Centennial Observance

At 7:30 p.m. in St. Andrew’s Cathedral on the eve of
Ascension Day, May 3rd, a festival Evensong with ser-
mon was held to commemorate the occasion. Following
Evensong a reception was held in Davies Hall so that the
congregation could meet honored guests among whom
were The Rev. Mother Edith Mary of the Society of the
Holy Trinity, Ascot Priory, Birkshire, England (it was
Sisters of this Community who founded the Priory and
staffed it for many years) and her companion Sister; The
Rev. Mother Esther Mary of the Community of the Trans-
figuration; Sister Olivia Mary, first Transfiguration Sis-
ter Superior of the Priory; and Dom Anthony Damron
of the American Anglican Benedictines.

ASCENSION DAY EUCHARIST was held in the
Cathedral at 9 a.m. on May 4th with Bishop Kennedy as
the celebrant. Following the Eucharist the student body,
faculty and other members of the congregation processed
to the Priory Main Building court for a commemorative
service at the Coral Cross which was decorated with
flowers by the girls of the Priory Junior Class. Refresh-
ments were served following this ceremony.

Returns For Priory Celebration

We have all been delighted to have Deaconess Sarah
Swinburne return to Honolulu for the St. Andrew’s Priory
Centennial Celebration. She is now living in retirement in
San Francisco. Her many friends in Honolulu rejoice
that she could return for this occasion.
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THE BISHOP greets the men of the USS Kitty Hawk, an airplane car-
rier, following a communion service. This was 200 miles from Saigon,

Episcopal Young Churchmen

Under the direction of the Reverend Fred G. Minuth,
Rector of St. Timothy’s Parish, Aiea, Oahu, the Episcopal
Young Churchmen have started regular meetings and have
shown much enthusiasm regarding their program. They
have organized their center under the name of “Depot,”
taking on the train motif. They will hold their meetings
either at the Diocesan House or the old offices of the
Bishop.

Assisting the Rev. Mr. Minuth in this work are: The
Rev. Messrs.: David K. Kennedy, Richard Chang, Wil-
liam Reeves, Hollis Maxson and John Engelcke.

All young people of high school age are urged to join
this group, who plan to meet every other Sunday.

The Bishop And Council

Following the instructions of Convocation and the
change in the Canon concerning Bishop and Council, a
new Bishop and Council has been formed. A group of the
Diocesan Planning Committee presented recommenda-
tions to the Bishop and there are now six departments:
Finance, Christian Education, Christian Social Relations,
Mission Strategy and Extension, Communications, and
the Department of Building and Grounds. Each depart-
ment will have subdivisions.

Holds Clergy Retreat

Dom Anthony Damron, OSB, was the leader of a Clergy
Retreat at Mokuleia May 8-11. He was one of the special
guests for the St. Andrew’s Priory Centennial observance.
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GROUND BREAKING service for St. James’
Okinawa.

mission, Taira, Miyako,

To Help On Guam

The Reverend Thomas R. Heimann, who for the past
four years has been Chaplain at St. Andrew’s Priory and
an assistant priest at St. Peter’s Church, holding services
for the Holy Cross Mission at Malackahana, will leave
the middle of June for Guam, where he will assist with
services and in the school of St. John the Divine.

We know that his help is greatly needed by the Rev.
Jordan B. Peck, Jr. Being in seminary together they are
very close friends, which will make the association a very
happy one for them.

We wish him Godspeed in .the new work he will be
doing.

THE REV. PETER SHINJO standing on the site of St. James’ Mission,
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n:\es’ Mission, Taira, Miyako, Okinawa.

The Island Of Miyako

On the Island of Miyako, Okinawa, we have St. James’
Mission outside of the Hansen Disease Colony. The Rev-
erend Peter Shinjo is in charge.

We have been using the rooms of an old medical clinic
for the chapel. We also have an orphanage where we care
for children of parents who are patients living in the
colony.

We now need to expand the work for other purposes,
thus the rooms we are using for church services will no
longer be available nor adequate.

These devoted people have raised $4.000 over a long
period of time. They now need $3,000 more in order to
erect a $7,000 church. They have the plans drawn and are
ready to go ahead. Some of the work will be done by
our lay people.

Our MRI program in Honolulu has accepted the re-
sponsibility of raising the $3,000 to complete the cost.
Opportunities will be given to our people in Hawaii to
contribute to this fund. We hope that all will respond
generously to help provide a proper place of worship
for this new, young group of Christians of Okinawan
ancestry.

New Diocesan Key Layman

Mr. John Kim, a member of Holy Nativity Church, was
elected Key Layman for the Diocese at a meeting of the
Laymen held at the home of the Bishop on April 19th.

This was a supper meeting.
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A DAY WITH Chaplain (Capt.) Victor H. Krulak, Jr. First row down—
greeting the Bishop, outside his quarters, calling on wounded men in
the hospital. Right row: eating in the mess hall; outside his chapel.

Extends Service

Captain Victor H. Krulak, Jr. has extended his service
in Vietnam for six months. He is with the First Medical
Battalion (Rear) in Chu Lai. During the first quarter he
made 9.000 calls in the hospitals, which is approximately
two per day on each patient.

The Bishop had a good visit with him on his recent trip
to Vietnam. He feels that “Vic” is doing a magnificent
job with his men.

The Bishop says that Vietnam has greatly improved
militarily. The men get a great spirit of dedication after
they have been there awhile, even if they do not have it
when they arrive. The Pacification program is moving,
but slowly. The health of the people seems to be improv-
ing. He feels that no one can predict the end.
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SAMPLE SAFE CONDUCT leaflet, emblazoned with the flags of the Free World Forces, United

States, Australia, South Vietnam, Korea and New Zealand, fighting against the Communist
Viet Cong and North Vietnam Regulars, the leaflet translated reads: “‘Safe conduct pass to be
honored by all Vietnamese Agencies and Allied Forces.”

Killed In Vietnam

Captain Cornelius Lau, former Senior Warden of St.
Stephen’s Church, Wahiawa, and a member of the 25th
Division, was killed the Monday in Holy Week in Viet-
nam.

The Rev. Howard B. Kishpaugh, Rector of St. Stephen’s,
paid high tribute to him.

He joined the Infantry in 1949 as an enlisted man and
rose to the ranks of Captain. He served with distinction
during the Korean conflict and during the other years
was a very fine leader of men.

The Rev. Mr. Kishpaugh presented him and his chil-
dren to the Bishop for Confirmation. He made his com-
munion every Sunday, Holy Day and every day during
Lent.

CHAPEL AT Gusukube, Miyako, Okinawa, built by the lay people at
a cost of $700. Mr. Paul Shinzato, who gave the land, with the Rev.
Peter Shinjo. i
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He helped the mission become a parish and found no
work too great for him to undertake. from laying tile,
painting the rectory, etc.

“He died the way he wanted to die, since he wangled
duty in Vietnam. He died for something good—loving
God, his family and country and freedom so much. He
was buried at Punchbowl.”

Executive Office Member Visits Islands

The Rev. Edmund Partridge, Associate Director of Lay-
men’s Work of the Executive Council in New York, was
in Honolulu from April 25th to the 29th. He was the
guest of the clergy for a luncheon meeting at the Diocesan
House on April 25th. He held meetings with small groups
of laymen on Oahu and the neighbor islands, giving
valuable suggestions.

ol Wi s ~ £ -0 W 4 R : -
CHAPEL AT Gusukube with Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shinzato and the Rev.
Peter Shinjo standing outside of it.
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CHRIST CHURCH (Anglican) in Bangkok.

To Be New Vicar Of St. Mary’s Mission

The Rev. Canon Eugene B. Connell, of St. Andrew’s
Cathedral, will assume his duties as the new Vicar of St.
Mary’s on June 1st. He has been at the Cathedral for four
years and has been the Diocesan Director of Christian
Education.

A new rectory has been purchased for the Connells by
the Diocese at 3750 Mariposa Drive.

Canon Connell succeeds the Rev. Morimasa Kaneshiro,
who is now Archdeacon of Kauai and Rector of All
Saints Parish, Kapaa.

To Be Ordained

Mr. Donald P. Giddings, of The Church Divinity School
of the Pacific, will be ordained by the Bishop on May
24th, at 7:30 p.m., in St. Alban’s Church, Albany, Calif.

The Reverend Norman C. Mealy will be the preacher;
the Reverend Preston T. Kelsey, Presentor; the Reverend
Samuel M. Garrett, Litanist; the Reverend B. B. Vincent
Lyons, Jr., Epistoler.

Seminarians from Honolulu, Winston W. Ching, Frank-
lin Chun, Rudolph A. Duncan, Donn H. Brown and
Charles Halter will usher. Richard R. Simpson will be the
Bishop’s Chaplain.
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If General Convention Approves

Okinawa will become a missionary diocese, if the Gen-
eral Convention in Seattle approves. They are presenting
a petition for this. The Bishop, the Rt. Rev. James C. L.
Wong, of Taiwan, and the Rt. Rev. Anson P. Stokes, of
Massachusetts, are on the Presiding Bishop’s Committee
for nominations for the first bishop of the new missionary

diocese. -

Gives Generous Gift To Former Church
The Reverend Richard H. Baker, Rector of Trinity

Memorial Church, Warren, Pennsylvania, and former
Vicar of St. John the Divine Church, Agana, Guam, wrote
the Bishop that his vestry has appropriated $6,000 for the
new church building on Guam.

The Rev. Mr. Baker was the first resident priest on
Guam and wrought an excellent work in the three years
that he was there. We are indebted to him for his con-
tinued interest in this work.

Benefactress Of Holy Apostles Church, Hilo, Dies
Mrs. C. C. Kennedy (Laura V.) died in the Hilo Hos-

pital after a long illness on April 18th. Services were
held in the Church with the Ven. William R. Grosh and
the Rev. Albert J. Collins conducting it.

Mrs. Kennedy gave $60,000 to complete the new church
and $20,000 for the pipe organ. She also paid $16,000
to have it installed.

Mr. Stanley Kennedy, of Honoluly, is the nephew of her
late husband.

Prominent Layman Dies

Mr. Hugh Tennent, a devoted member of St. Andrew’s
Cathedral, entered life eternal on April 15th, following
heart surgery. He had retired from active business, but
maintained his deep interest in Iolani School as a member
of the Board of Governors. He established the Tennent
Art Foundation for the famous paintings of his wife,
Madge, who survives him. He is also survived by Mr. Val
Tennent, a dedicated layman of St. Clement’s Church,
Honolulu. Deep sympathy is extended to his family.

New Caretakers

Mr. and Mrs. Albert J. Manning are the new caretakers
at the Conference Center at Mokuleta, Oahu. Many have
reported that they are most cooperative and helpful. We
are delighted to welcome them as part of our Diocesan
staff.
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New Hymnals And Prayer Books
We are grateful to Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brodhead,

members of St. Clement’s Church, Honolulu, and mem-
bers of our MRI Committee who visited Okinawa in the
early stages of our companionship with Okinawa, and
who have through the Brodhead Memorial Fund placed
entirely new sets of Hymnals and Prayer Books in many
of our chuches.

Visitors From “Keep”
The Reverend Mitsuji Muto and Mr. Kunio Koshi-

gawa, from KEEP—Kiyosato Educational Experiment
Project, Japan—visited Honolulu for a few days. They
were here in the interest of KEEP, which is an unusual
and extensive program started by Paul Rusch. It has
meant much to the people in Japan.

Sympathy Extended

We extend deep sympathy to the Reverend E. Lani
Hanchett, of St. Peter’s Church, Honolulu, in the death of
his mother, Mrs. Mary Hanchett Rice, and to the Rev-
erend William Reeves, of Iolani School, in the death of
his father, William Reeves. He was called to Connecticut
because of his father’s serious illness. Mrs. Hanchett
died in Honolulu.

Island-wide Meeting of Women

On May 25 at St. Peter’s Church there will be an
island-wide meeting for Episcopal Churchwomen of Ha-
waii. It will begin with Holy Communion at 9:30 a.m.
The United Thank Offering ingathering will be taken at
the service.

A workshop on the purpose of General Convention
will be held. Hugh Shearer, the chancelor of our Diocese,
will be the guest speaker. He is one of the lay delegates
to the General Convention in Seattle. There will be a
question and answer period after his talk.

“Mindful of the demands placed upon us as Chris-
tians in a world torn by hate, separateness and the strug-
gle for a new life and meaning.”

What is women’s work?

What are our goals and objectives?

What structure do we need?

With this in mind, the group will be broken into small
buzz groups, in hope the women will voice their thoughts
and our delegates can express their wishes at General
Convention.
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MRS, TIM CHONG (JULIET) YOUNG, new President of the Episcopal
Churchwomen in Howdii. She is o member of St. Elizabeth’s Church,
Honolulu.

Work Camps In Okinawa

From six to ten young adults will go to Okinawa this
summer for our MRI in work camps. They will build a
road to our preaching station on the Island of Miyakeo
and paint the new chapel. This will take two weeks.

They will then go to St. Matthew’s Church, Oroku, for
four weeks of work.

The Diocese will pay fifty percent of the transportation
for the young people. Okinawa will be responsible for
their hospitality while there.

HAROLD PAUL MORIN, JR. presented by lay Reader Robert E. Board
for confirmation in Thaland.
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Yes, He Is

What is God?
Or
Should I ask if God’s dead?
Well, no, but—
but He’s dying.
Once again—What is God?
He is—
the omnipotent being
the Divine Creator
the Trinity.
But people worship many different gods.
Mr. Jones (the god next door)
Money (the god of green)
God in a pipe or a pill
God in a blue uniform.
But there is really only one God.
People supposedly worship God in many varied places:
On the golf course
In church (mostly at Easter and Christmas)
At a ball game.
However, the question is not:
Are you able to?
rather
Do you, honestly?
Why are there many sects?
People want and need order
People want pomp and ceremony.
In short:
People want to physically identify.
That’s why there’s candles.

People stay until they’re blown out because God lives in |

the candles—spiritually.
He doesn’t leave till they’re blown out.

(Don’t spread the secret, but—Abraham didn’t have’

candles at his altar—but God was surely there.)
God’s in the flowers.
Why not, he made them.
He made everything.’
‘He’s in the altar, too.
God’s in the offering plates.
They spread his word.
When his word stops, he stops, cold.
* And the Cross—
Yes, God’s on the cross.
Today, too.
Just as much as on Calvary.
Only then He was dying from without.
—Today it’s from within.
Christ doesn’t only live in a Church.
—Actually, His cathedral is in men’s hearts.
True faith is his Gospel,
and true Love his dogma.

CHARLES ROGERS, JR.
St. Christopher’s Parish, Kailua, Oahu
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Bishop Bayne Reports On MRI

Bishop Bayne, reporting to the Executive Council of the
National Church, offered the following encouraging com-
ments as reported by the Episcopalian Magazine: “At
present, 86 dioceses are engaged in MRI préjects in co-
operation with 61 overseas dioceses in 10 sister Churches
and two regional councils of the Anglican Communion.
In 1966, 147 projects, 88 of them new commitments, were
promised support or supported. In terms of money, Epis-
copalians gave $1,841,247 in 1966 for MRI-related work.
“While the dollar value is significant,” Bishop Bayne
said, “‘the number of dioceses represented is far more
significant. It means that to nearly all our dioceses, a new
door into mutual responsibility and interdependence has
been opened.”

The Marks Of A Christian Family

The Christian family:

1. Seeks to live by the teaching and example of Jesus
Christ.

2. Joins in the worship of Almighty God on Sundays in
church.

3. Joins in common prayer and Bible reading and grace
at meals.

4. Is forgiving one to another and accepts responsibility
for each other.

. Shares together in common task and recreation.

6. Uses abilities, time, and possessions responsibly in

W

society.
. Is a good neighbor, hospitable to friend and stranger.
LAMBETH CONFERENCE, 1958
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Holy Trinity Church Acquires New Land

The Board of Directors recently authorized the pur-
chase of land adjoining Holy Trinity Church, Honolulu.
They will build an expansion to their day school class-
rooms on this property.
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